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Thanks to the efforts of 5 dump trucks and 2 
“clawed” bobcats on site yesterday, Westminster is 
99% cleaned up. All of the heavy debris and brush 
pickups to date have been privately contracted by 
our community. There was no county assistance in 
this regard. You can be proud of our residents who 
have come together in a spirit of unity and compas-
sion, helping one another to get Westminster “up 
and running” again. 
 
To be sure, there is work to be done, but the heavy 
stuff has been taken care of. There will no longer 
be trucks prowling the streets and picking up hur-
ricane IRMA debris. Any debris that is brought to 
the curb will now be the responsibility of individual 
homeowners to have removed. If you are working 
with contractors, have them remove items they are 
working on or replacing. If you have heavy items 
like dishwashers, refrigerators, etc., there is a 
county number you can call to arrange a pickup. 
 

Note from Al Joseph 

Communication– Debris Removal 



It’s been approximately a month since IRMA paid 
us a visit. To say she overstayed her welcome 
would be an understatement. That she or any of 
her relatives decides not to visit us again, would be 
most appreciated. 
 
This should be my last statement on where things 
stand with regard to the aftermath of hurricane 
IRMA. 
 
Take care everyone. 

Note, continued 


